BROADWAY TO FAIRFIELD, HOME TO KINSMOOR · FORT WAYNE, INDIANA 46807

OCT.-NOV. 2018



Block Party a Success!

Near perfect weather, thousands of walkers and runners, costumes, music, plentiful food and awesome neighbors all contributed to a great time at our Historic South Wayne Neighborhood Fort4Fitness block party on September 29. Runners were greeted by a new banner stretched across Indiana Ave. (above), a ten-foot-tall blue creature (below left), and plenty

of cheering and cowbells. Best of all, we *finally* managed to pull off a neighborhood event without it getting rained out!



Governor set to attend 'Christmas on Broadway'

overnor Eric Holcomb will be in our neighborhood to kick off the Fort Wayne holiday season next month, as he continues the 14year tradition of "Christmas On Broadway" with the lighting of a magnificent forty-foot Colorado Spruce. The celebration will be on Friday, November 16, 2018, at 5:30 p.m. in front of the Shine & Hardin building on the Broadway Plaza (Beaver Ave. at Broadway).

Over 35,000 colored lights will be lit simultaneously, followed by a spectacular display of fireworks underwritten

See CHRISTMAS inside >>>

Neighborhood Leaf Pick-Up Program

As autumn leaves soon begin to fall, the City of Fort Wayne is planning for the annual curbside leaf pick-up for City residents. The City Street Department will again conduct two cycles of leaf collection in each neighborhood. Leaf collection will begin on Monday, October 29, 2018 in the Central area, which is where Historic South Wayne is located. A second round of leaf pick-up will follow the week of November 19, with all collection scheduled to be finished on December 14, 2018. The week of November 26th will be a catch-up week if needed.

To help make leaf pick-up most effective for your neighborhood, please keep the following in mind:

- Have leaves raked to the park strip or curb and ready for pickup on the first day of our scheduled week
- Please do not rake leaves into the street. This will help avoid having leaves clog storm drain inlets and will help prevent street flooding in the event of heaving rains.
- Burning leaves within City limits is a violation of City Code §74.70.

- The fine is \$50 and increases to \$75 if not paid within 30 days.
- For collection of leaves that have been bagged in biodegradable bags, please call 311. Bags will be picked up within two business days after you call.

Weather conditions or the volume of leaves in a particular area may cause the planned schedule to change. Any necessary updates will be posted at www.cityoffortwayne.org/leaves. You may also contact the Leaf Hotline at 427–2302 or the Citizens Services Center at 311 with questions.

>>> CHRISTMAS continued from front

by Frontier Communications, making Christmas On Broadway one of Fort Wayne's premier holiday events. From its start 14 years ago as a neighborhood holiday celebration with only 150 people in attendance to now, in what has become a community wide celebration where more than 4,000 people come to kick off the holiday season, Christmas On Broadway is a holiday tradition and a must-see event for the entire family.

In addition to the lighting of the tree, visitors will be able to take part in other family friendly activities, all free of charge, including a visit and photo opportunity with Santa and Mrs. Claus, rides on the Polar Express train and the chance to see and pet a live reindeer. Attendees will be treated to cookies from Ellison Bakery, as well as holiday beverages provided by Prairie Farms, which will include hot chocolate and eggnog.

Each year, as the crowd grows, so does the neighborhood pride. Christmas On Broadway has become a centerpiece of the commitment by Shine and his law partner, Tom Hardin, to revitalizing the Broadway corridor.

"Christmas on Broadway has grown far beyond a celebration of the Broadway Corridor, which has become a source of pride for all of Fort Wayne," said Steve Shine and Tom Hardin, partners in the law firm of Shine & Hardin, LLP, located on the Broadway Plaza and in front of which the tree is located. "From the St. Joseph Hospital anchor position on the north end of the Corridor, to the eminent development of the Electric Works in the middle of the Corridor, to the rejuvenated Clyde on the south end of the Corridor, Broadway has recaptured its image as a thriving component of Fort Wayne's success story," Shine and Hardin said.

This year, "Christmas On Broadway" welcomes a new corporate sponsor, Sweetwater, bringing a musical addition to the celebration, to be held at The Clyde Theatre. Doors for the all-ages show will open at The Clyde at 7:00 p.m. on November 16th for the TOWER OF POWER – 50th Anniversary Tour 2018 with special guests The Sweetwater All-Stars Holiday Celebration. Tickets can be purchased online at www.clydetheatre.com, at The Clyde Theatre box office, Neat Neat Neat Records, Wooden Nickel and the

Sweetwater Concierge Desk.

The Christmas tree will remain illuminated nightly from Friday, November 16th through the first week of January, giving the neighborhood and the community a chance to enjoy the beauty of the holidays through the New Year.

Clips of the Christmas On Broadway tree lighting ceremony will be included as part of the telecast of Steve Shine's Annual Holiday Marathon, to be broadcast on Christmas Day from 8:00 a.m. until 8:00 p.m. on MyTV Fort Wayne, Channel 21.3 (over-the-air).

News to share?

If you have any news items or ideas for content for the newsletter, please send them to

HSWNA.Newsletter@gmail.com



Being a BIG is FUN!

Meet Antonio and Jayden.

This dynamic duo was matched in May of 2018 and they are both looking forward to doing BIG things together! Jayden loves gym class and reading. He doesn't enjoy math that much. When he grows up he wants to be in the Army.

Right now there are close to 500 kids waiting to be matched and 70% of them are boys ages 7 to 12.

Call Big Brothers Big Sisters today at 456-1600 to find out how you can make a difference.



HELPFUL TIP Resident Linda Lallow offers the following: The advertising "newspaper" that comes in a blue bag on Mondays can be started or stopped by calling Fort Wayne Newspapers Circulation at 461-8636. It may take more than one call, but stick with it.

Trick-or-Treat hours

The city of Fort Wayne has set its trickor-treating hours for Halloween 2018.

Trick-or-treating will be allowed in Fort Wayne from **5:30 to 7:30 p.m. on Tuesday, October 31,** Halloween, according to a release from the Fort Wayne Police Department.

HSWN T-shirt Pre-Order

Miss your chance to get your Historic South Wayne Neighborhood t-shirt? Don't worry, we'll be taking another pre-order soon. Follow our Facebook page, check the website, and watch your email for details!

Fort Wayne City of Churches Tour

Explore Fort Wayne's religious architecture Dec. 7

Referred to often as a "city of churches," Fort Wayne boasts some amazing examples of religious architecture. Some of our best and brightest local architects designed houses of worship across the city and they deserve our notice.

Like many other historic buildings in Fort Wayne or other communities, historic churches face their own unique set of challenges. They are often large buildings that require a lot of maintenance and aging or shrinking congregations find it difficult to keep up with the building's demands.

The 3rd Annual Fort Wayne City of Churches Tour is scheduled for Friday, Dec. 7 from 6-10 p.m. (except where noted below). The tour aims to showcase the great number and variety of churches by allowing visitors to experience these building's unique beauty. By making people aware of these buildings, there is hope that there will be a desire to preserve them for future generations.

Participating Churches:

Emmanuel Lutheran Church
St. John Lutheran Church (ELCA)
Trinity Episcopal Church
Plymouth Congregational Church
First Presbyterian Church of Fort Wayne
Trinity English Lutheran Church
Cathedral of the Immaculate Conception

St Paul's EV Lutheran Church LCMS
First Wayne Street United Methodist Church
Turner Chapel AME Church
Shepherd of the City Lutheran Church
Pilgrim Baptist Church of Fort Wayne
Bethlehem Lutheran Church
Zion Lutheran Church-Mo Synod
Saint Peter's Catholic Church
Faith United Methodist
Saint Patrick's Catholic Church
Redeemer Lutheran Church
First Missionary Church
The Karpeles Manuscript Library Museums

*Doors open at 7:00 pm

For more information on the tour: www.facebook.com/citychurches www.instagram.com/fwchurches

(Church of Christ Scientist)

Neighborhood Calendar

- Wednesday, October 24, 7–9 p.m.
 Wunderkammer/South Side Neighbor Meet
 & Mingle @ Wunderkammer Company, 3402
 Fairfield Ave.
- Monday, October 29 to Friday, November 2
 First week of City Leaf Collection
- Friday, November 16, 5:30 p.m.—Christmas on Broadway @ Broadway Plaza, in front of Shine & Hardin building
- Monday, Nov. 19 to Wednesday, Nov. 21 Second week of City Leaf Collection
- Friday, December 7, 6–10 p.m. Fort Wavne City of Churches Tour

Upcoming Recycling Collection Dates Oct. 26 • Nov. 9, 23

Historic South Wayne trash and recycling pick-up day is still **Friday**

Remember to log missed garbage or recycling complaints by calling 311 or by submitting a report online at cityoffortwayne.custhelp.com/, or by using the City of Fort Wayne 311 mobile app.

Alley Work Underway

Two of our neighborhood's alleys are currently under construction and are expected to be completed by mid-November:

- The alley bounded by West Packard, Kinnaird, Beaver and South Wayne
- The alley bounded by Kinnaird, W. Wildwood, Indiana and South Wayne

A third alley, the brick one bounded by Kinnaird, W. Wildwood, Indiana and Beaver, is currently being planned for reconstruction in 2019. More information to come.

Continue to check the city's website at **cityof-fortwayne.org/4002-2018-alley-projects** for updates.

2018 HSWNA Officers

President:Nathan Hubartt

Vice President: Ozie Taulbee

Secretary: Brad Stutzman

Treasurer: Kristen Emick

Board Members Katie Magsam Richard Cochran Jordan Kurzen Kyle Magsam Simon May Jason Nather

Newsletter Editor: Nathan Hubartt

HSWNA.Newsletter @gmail.com

Newsletter Design, Website: Andy Kurzen

>>>>>>>>>

Neighborhood Contacts

NLO (Liaison Officer): Jeff Burton *ich1086@comcast.net*

FWPD Desk Sergeant:

427-1222

Community Liaison:

Palermo Galindo 427-6214

palermo.galindo@ cityoffortwayne.org

Trash & Recycling; Animal Care & Control:

11

Neighborhood Code: Greg Brown, 311

City Council

Geoff Paddock – 5th District 432–5700 geoffreypaddock@aol.com

Michael Barranda – At-Large 427-1445 michaelbarranda@gmail.com

Dr. John Crawford – At-Large 433-0295

jncrawfordmd@gmail.com

Tom Freistroffer – At-Large 704-4229 freistrofferatlarge@gmail.com

Join the Historic South Wayne Neighborhood Association!

Pay online at historicsouthwayne.com/membership or fill out the form below.

Membership is a great way to become involved, to help our neighborhood improve, to know about what's going on, and best of all, to get to know your neighbors! Please fill out the form below to renew your membership or begin your new membership for 2018. We are asking for contact information and e-mail addresses so we can remind you of neighborhood events and to alert you to information that might have immediate importance (safety issues, etc.).

Membership Dues: \$25/year • Business Membership: \$50/year

Name

Address

Phone

Email

Make checks payable to HSWNA and mail or hand deliver to: Kristen Emick • 909 Kinnaird Ave. • Fort Wayne, IN 46807
